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Regular Session – August 19, 2024

The Mad River Township Trustees met in regular session Monday, August 19, 2024 at the Mad River Township Fire Station and via the township You Tube platform. 
Present:   Trustees Bobby McClure, Todd Pettit, Jay Young and Fiscal Officer David Rudy.

Trustee Pettit called the meeting to order at 7:28 pm, led the Pledge of Allegiance and welcomed the audience in attendance.

Trustee Young moved to suspend the reading of and approve the minutes of the regular session on August 5, 2024. Seconded by Trustee McClure motion carried 3-0.

DEPARTMENT REPORTS
Enon Fire and EMS 
Chief John Heath stated the department has 1,187 calls for service YTD for an average of 5.12 calls per day. Five mutual aid received and 2 mutual aid given since last meeting. There were 100 calls for service since the last meeting. There was a large shed fire in Holiday Valley. All of the staff was tied up on other medic calls, so mutual aid was given from Hustead, Fairborn and Bethel. The department thanks the other departments for their assistance. Many of the surplus items on Govdeals have sold, a couple other items will close soon. Chief noted that school was back in session and reminded the public to be on the lookout for school busses and students walking to school. The crew is working on painting and cleaning in the building.  

Road and Cemetery Department
Don O’Connor stated the barb wire fence was removed along Snider Road and the area was mowed and they are working on cutting back the brush on the Fowler Road overpass over I-70. The 4th round of road mowing is ongoing and the patch is complete in Parkridge where the culvert was replaced. The seals on the new brush head were replaced after they began to leak. Nathan rebuilt the clutch on the gator. In the cemetery, there have been a number of funerals. The Pride program from the Sheriff department was out to weed eat. Mowing was ongoing. A few residents have inquired about paving the roads in the upper part of the cemetery.  Don noted the brush head was used to clear part of Porter Park. 

Sheriff Deputy	
Deputy Brandon Baldwin had no report.  

Hustead Fire
Chief Matt Hirtzinger had no report.  

Hustead EMS
Loretta Lewis had no report.
Fiscal Officer Rudy presented checks for the trustees to sign and the bank reconciliations and monthly reports for June and July 2024 for their review. Don also had a couple of deeds to sign.

OLD BUSINESS
Trustee McClure noted no official word had been received on the status of the OPWC application and also the Echo Hills project may start in a few weeks. 

Trustee Young mentioned the new agreement with Trebel that will be signed in the future to allow Trebel to lock in pricing for the next electric aggregation contract. The new owners of Trebel should help with pricing due to the size of the company and the fact that they have someone who monitors the commodity pricing. 

NEW BUSINESS
Trustees discussed obtaining quotes to pave the cemetery roads after Don gives them the length of the roadways.


AUDIENCE COMMENTS
None

At 7:46 pm, Trustee Young moved to adjourn. Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion carried 3-0.
